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Wednesday, October 24th, 2012, 6:30pm 
Colonial Heritage Club 

http://www.colonialheritageva.com/club.html 
6500 Arthur Hills Drive 
Williamsburg, VA 23188 

 

Guest Speaker:  
Compatriot Jeff Toalson 

Author & Historian 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

  “Mama, I Am Yet Still Alive – A Composite 
Diary of 1863 in the Confederacy” 

 

 Honored Confederate Soldier: 
1st Lieutenant John H. Barlow 
Co. C – 32nd Virginia Infantry 

 

Meal Cost: $15.00 Per Person 
(genuine Confederate currency gladly accepted –  

will reluctantly accept US $5 notes) 
 

No RSVP Required 
Compatriots’ Ladies & Guests Encouraged  To Attend

Meeting:  
Held 26 September at 6:30PM at Colonial Heritage 

Club, James City Cty., Va., 34 attendees 
 

Welcome given by 1st Lt. Commander Jeff Toalson 
 

Invocation: 
Given by Chaplain Fred Breeden 

 

Pledge & Salute to the Flags  
Break for Supper 

The SCV Charge read by Quartermaster Jim Swords 
 

Ancestral Memorial Candle: 
Read by Compatriot Charles Eugene Bush in honor of 

Lt. Colonel John C. Timberlake, Company E,  
53rd Virginia Infantry. 

Candle lit by Mary Eakes Brewer in memory of her 
Great-Grandfather John Eakes and her Great-Great-

Uncle William Eakes.  
 

Program: 
 1st Lt. Commander Jeff Toalson introduced our 

guests and our speaker for the evening, Mr. Preston 
Nuttall of Chesterfield County, VA. 

Mr. Nuttall gave a very interesting and informative 
overview of his historical novel "The Amish Rebel - 
The Story of a Midshipman at the Confederate Naval 

Academy".  
 

New Members: 
Three new members were inducted into the Camp: 

Kyle Summerfield (in absentia, his father Scott 
standing in), Mark Carpenter and Aaron Anderson. 

 
Committee Reports & Announcements: 

 
Treasurer’s Report 

Adjutant Ken Parsons indicated we have $1,745 in the 
checking account and a little over $2,000 in savings. 

(Continued on Page 2) 
 

http://www.jamescitycavalry.org/
http://www.colonialheritageva.com/club.html
http://www.colonialheritageva.com/club.html


(Continued from Page 1) 
 

He said he has received dues payments from 53 of 66 
members and encouraged those who have not paid, to 

do so soon. Ken also said he won't be giving out 
membership cards this year, but for those who want a 

card to see him. 
 

Trivia Question 
What Virginia born artillerist named four of his 

cannons, Matthew, Mark, Luke, and John?  
Answer:  Gen. William Nelson Pendleton  
who was an ordained Episcopal Minister. 

 
Support the Troops 

Compatriot Joel Goodwin indicated our deployed 
military member point of contact will soon return to 

the states and that a new contact will need to be 
named. He urged all to bring items to be shipped 

overseas to each meeting. 
 

Cemetery Report 
None as Compatriot Steve White was not present 

tonight. 
 

Old Business 
None to report. 

 
New Members 

Two new members were inducted tonight:  
Mike Willoughby and Tim Davis. 

 
New Business 

Compatriot Ed Engle informed the camp that  
this Saturday, September 29th there would be a 

reenactment, subject "Prisoner Exchange" that would 
take place at the Old Town Center in Gloucester  
10:00 AM to 4:00 PM. He encouraged interested  

compatriots to attend.  
 

Compatriot Fred Boelt informed the camp that  
Mt. Vernon Methodist Church in Toano celebrated 
their 125th anniversary on September 23, 2012. In 

conjunction with this event, Bob and Carole Dishman 
have written a history of the church and the James 
City Chapel Cemetery owned by the church. In this 

book, they give credit to our James City Cavalry Camp 
for having our Confederate Remembrance Day service 

at the cemetery in 2009, and also for keeping 
Confederate flags year-round on the graves of the  

five veterans buried there.  
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Book Raffle: 
$77.00 was donated to the Camp Treasury for the 

raffle of the two donations: "Here Come the Rebels" by 
Wilbur S. Nye and "Pickett - Leader of the Charge" by 

Edward Longacre. 
  

Benediction:   
Given by Compatriot David Ware. 

  

Adjournment:   
The Camp adjourned at 8:45PM. 

 

Compatriot Steve White on right with Greg and Cheryl Garrett, 
brother and sister at Pvt. Pink T. Garrett Jr. stone at Olive Branch 

Church, James City County. 
Historian and Genealogist Compatriot Fred Boelt  

had communicated with Greg and our Camp installed the stone. 
Greg is from Chicago, Illinois. 

Cheryl is from Maryland. 
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Compatriot Jeff Toalson 

Author & Historian 
 

 “Mama, I Am Yet Still Alive – A Composite  
Diary of 1863 in the Confederacy” 

 
     When local Williamsburg author and historian Jeff 
Toalson was offered access to a treasure trove of 
WBTS diaries, letters and journals at the Brewer 
Library of the United Daughters of the Confederacy he 
embarked on a two year effort to create a companion 
volume for No Soap, No Pay, Diarrhea, Dysentery & 
Desertion – A Composite Diary of 1864-1865 in the 
Confederacy.   
     Toalson uses the ‘voices’ of 50 women and 220 
men to tell the story of 1863.  Three of the women 
and twelve of the men are ‘major voices’ and become 
your good friends and guides as they are regular 
voices, in virtually every chapter, for the entire two 
and one half years of the two books.  More than 100 
of the ‘voices’ used in Mama, I Am Yet Still Alive 
have never been published .   
     Tonight you will take a journey through 1863 as 
Toalson reads selected letters from farm wives, 
privates, surgeons, ministers, sergeants, clerks, 
refugees and nurses.  He will complement his 
presentation with a variety of historical artifacts and 
perhaps share his knowledge of the secret ingredient 
in the production of a superior ‘blackberry bounce.’ 
     Jeff Toalson, our 1st Lt. Commander, appreciates 
the opportunity to take his new talk for a test drive 
with his compatriots at the James City Cavalry.   

1st Lieutenant John H. Barlow 
Co. C – 32nd Virginia Infantry 

 
     John Holdsworth Barlow, Jr. was born October 13, 
1838 in Williamsburg, Virginia.  He was the son of 
John H. and Margaret Nelson Bellette Barlow.   
     He joined the Williamsburg Junior Guard on April 
28, 1861 as a private.  John was detailed as the 
Regimental Quartermaster Sergeant in July, 1861.  
August, 1861 finds John in Williamsburg on sick 
furlough.   
     On April 23, 1862 John was in Seminary Hospital 
in Williamsburg with Catarrhus. John was promoted 
2nd Lieutenant for the Co. C on May 11, 1862 when the 
army reorganized.    May 12, 1862 at Chimborazo 
Hospital #5 with debilities.  May 29 till June, 6 at 
Chimborazo #1 with diarrhea. 
     On May 21, 1862, in between hospital visits, he 
ordered 100 pr shoes, 85 pants, 100 shirts, 100 
drawers, 120 pr socks and 36 caps for Company C – 
32nd Virginia Infantry.  
     Wounded and captured at Sharpsburg on 
September 17, 1862.  Exchanged on November 8, 1862.  
From November, 1862 thru January, 1863 absent on 
furlough recovering from wounds.  In February, 1863 
he is back in the Chimborazo hospital under the care 
of Dr. Crenshaw.  Returned to duty on March 10, 1863.  
     He was promoted 1st Lieutenant on January 29, 
1863 and to Regimental Assistant Quartermaster in 
March, 1863. 
     June 27, 1864 thru August 31, 1864 sick at 
Chimborazo #4 and the Division Hospital in 
Petersburg, Virginia with Remittant Fever.  On 
October 31, 1864 furloughed from Hosp. #4 to recover 
at a farm in New Kent County. 
     Signed parole on April 9, 1865 at Appomattox.  
     John returned to Williamsburg to practice law.  On 
December 9, 1869 he married Mary M. DeNeufville 
and they lived with her father, a retired merchant on 
Duke of Gloucester Street.  They had 2 daughters, 
Henrietta and Emma.  The 1880 census shows John 
practicing law and Mary as a dry goods merchant.  
John died sometime after 1886 and is buried in the 
Cedar Grove Cemetery in Williamsburg. 
  

(Micro Copy 324, Roll 780, Compiled Service Records 
– Confederate, UDC Library, Richmond, Va.; 

Confederate Gravesite by Fred Boelt, June, 2012; 
James City Cavalry Picket Lines.)  

Wednesday, November 28th      
Mr. Robert Glazer  

Williamsburg area Civil War Re-Enactor 
“The Battle of Williamsburg from a perspective of geography and 

the location of current recognizable landmarks.” 
  

Friday, December 14th  
CAMP CHRISTMAS SUPPER 

Toano Women’s Club 
7965 Richmond Road 

Toano, VA 23168 
 

Wednesday, January 23rd, 2013 
Mr. Mike Nusbaum 

Historian 
“The Return of the Captured CSA Flags to their States  

During President Theodore Roosevelt’s Administration 1905-06” 
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1st Lt. Commander Jeff Toalson swears in new members Compatriots Mike Willoughby and Tim Davis as Adjutant Ken Parsons looks on.  

Mr. Preston Nuttall presents his lively overview of his historical novel 
"The Amish Rebel - The Story of a Midshipman at the Confederate 

Naval Academy" 

Our Christmas Supper Book Raffle, “R.E. Lee” by D.S. 
Freeman, 4-volume Pulitzer Prize Edition. Most recent 

owner was the Lee Chapel Museum, Lexington, VA 
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November 9 – 18, Times Vary, Yorktown Freight Shed: “Kiss My Little 
Girls - 1861,” A Civil War Romantic Epic (Theatrical Production)  

     Between 1861 and 1865, plantation owner, lawyer and Confederate 
Cavalryman Richard Watkins and his young wife, Mary, exchanged detailed 
and heartfelt letters. Richard had enlisted with Company K of the 3rd 
Virginia Cavalry after Virginia seceded from the Union. Mary remained 
living in Prince Edward County, Virginia, raising their three daughters and 
managing the farm. Richard and Mary’s letters offer a heartfelt and eye 
opening glimpse into the War and the times, weaving both a love story and 
intense eyewitness accounts of the battlefield. Call 757-766-2309. Tickets 
available online at www. bootsandkisses.com, at the door and at some 
Yorktown merchants.  
 
Premiering in Gloucester, Virginia, December 2012 - “Kiss My Little Girls - 

1862; The Healing Child” (Theatrical Production)  
     The epic journey continues with Part II of this exciting story. Tickets 
required. Visit www.bootsandkisses.com. 
 

December 16, 3 pm, York Hall: The Civil War - A Woman’s Cause  
     Local historian and historical interpreter, Sharleen Leigh West-Carr, 
will provide insights into the role of women during the war. Ms. West-Carr 
is currently the chairman of the North-South Skirmish Association Costume 
Committee and makes Civil War period clothing. York Hall, 301 Main 
Street, Yorktown, Virginia. Sponsored by the York County Historical 
Committee. 757-890-3508. Free.  

November 3, 10 am – 2 pm, Yorktown Middle School:  
Hunt for York County’s History  

(Yorktown Village, Moore House, Edgehill,  
Marlbank, Yorktown Battlefield)  

     In cooperation with Virginia’s 150 Legacy Project, this event is 
designed to document the history of the County and the Commonwealth 
through the use of digital imagery and photography. This event includes 
historical exhibits, presentations/lectures, Civil War documentary films, 
historic photo slide show, historical interpreters, children’s activities, and 
more. Yorktown Middle School, 11201 George Washington Memorial Hwy., 
Yorktown, VA. 757-890-3508. Free.  
 

November 4, 3 pm. Presentation: A Prelude to  
“Kiss My Little Girls - 1861”  

     Jeff Toalson, historian and author of three Civil War-era books, will 
provide some special insights into his research and how he came to know 
the intriguing story of Richard and Mary Watkins. Richard Watkins, Prince 
Edward County lawyer and former Confederate cavalry captain (portrayed 
by Mr. Toalson), will join us for a visit on the front porch and recall stories 
of the conflict. Mr. Toalson will capture your interest and prepare you for 
the upcoming performances of one of his most popular works. York Hall, 
301 Main Street, Yorktown, Virginia. Sponsored by the York County 
Historical Committee. 757-890-3508. Free.  
 

http://www.bootsandkisses.com/
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In the book “Until Tuesday”  
by former Army Captain L. C. Montalvan,  

his stories of tours in Iraq and Afghanistan he had the 
following note on wet wipes…  

 
“…the best thing to send soldiers.”  

“Almost every soldier I knew carried baby wipes, even 
on long patrols. The sand infiltrated everything, and 

baby wipes were the best way to remove it from elbow 
folds, hair lines, lips, nostrils, ears, and every other 

awful place you can think of. They were also great to 
wipe down weapons. I spent many evenings, and many 
water breaks on patrol, wiping down my M4 carbine 
and Beretta 9mm pistol with baby wipes. If it wasn't 
for Pampers brand butt cleaners, there would have 
been a lot more jammed weapons and a few more 
dead soldiers. Of course the Army does not supply 
them, so baby wipe purchases are out of pocket 

expenses. If you really want to send something useful 
to the troops, send baby wipes.” 

  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Other Items desired : 
 

Slim Jims 
Beef Jerky 

Mints 
Gum 

Nuts (all kinds) & Dried Fruit 
Single powdered drink mixes  

(such as Crystal Lite) 
Soap Bars 

Disposable Razors 
Shaving Cream 

Shampoo (regular and dandruff) 
Deodorant 

Lotion 
Floss 
Advil 

Stamps 
Paperback Books & DVDs 

Fort Magruder – We do annual clean-up and maintenance to 
the trees, shrubbery, moat, fortifications and general 
grounds. 
  
Local Family Cemeteries – We have restored and we 
maintain local family cemeteries in James City County 
including Sunnyside, Peach Park and Cowles-Spencer-
Durand plus Hockaday cemetery in New Kent County. 
  
Support of U. S. Troops Overseas - We send three monthly 
care packages to servicemen who are stationed overseas.  
For the last three years our soldiers have all been in either 
Iraq or Afghanistan. 
  
Genealogical Research Site – We maintain genealogical 
cemetery research information on family cemeteries in New 
Kent, James City & Charles City Counties and the City of 
Williamsburg on our website: www.jamescitycavalry.org. 
  
Historical Education – We schedule well known historians 
and authors for historical talks 10 months per year at our 
meetings.  Guests are welcome.  Our meetings are held on 
the 4th Wednesday of each month (except May & December) 
at the Colonial Heritage Country Club.  Dinner is served at 
6:30 p.m. and our speaker is introduced at 7:30 p.m.  
Reservations are required.  Cost is $15 per person, paid in 
advance. Contact Ken Parsons at 757-564-0878 to reserve 
your seats (217 Sherwood Forest, Williamsburg, Va. 23188). 
  

Commander 
 
Adjutant 
 
1st Lt. Commander 
 
2nd Lt. Commander 
 
Historian/Genealogist 
 
Archivist 
 
Quartermaster 
 
Chaplain 

  

 
Jerry White 

jerry47@cox.net 
Ken Parsons 

kparsons4@cox.net 
Jeff Toalson 

troon24@cox.net 
Steve White 

garrettsgrocery@netzero.com 
Fred Boelt 

fwb@widomaker.com 
George Bridewell 

gbridewell@aol.com 
Jim Swords 

james.swords@cox.net 
Fred Breeden 

flbreeden@yahoo.com 
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mailto:garrettsgrocery@netzero.com
mailto:fwb@widomaker.com
mailto:gbridewell@aol.com
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     Thaddeus W. Hankins was born about 1828. He 
was the son of Daniel P. and Mary C. Lightfoot 
Hankins. Thaddeus was listed in his father’s household 
in the 1850 census as a farmer, and in the 1860 census 
as a constable. On June 24, 1861, he enlisted in the 3rd 
Virginia Cavalry in Williamsburg as a private. He died 
on September 6, 1861. Though cause of death was not 
given, much of the 3rd Cavalry was stationed on the 
lower peninsula in the summer of 1861. It is possible 
that Thaddeus, along with other men, died of disease 
contracted from the swampy campsites. 
  
     The following entry in the Richard Manning 
Bucktrout Daybook and Ledger adds to the story: 
“Sept. 7, 1861 Mr. Daniell P. Handkins – to first rate 
black walnut coffin for your son Thadias Handkins 
order written by Doctor Hubbard for you (40.00), to 
case for same by same (5.00).” While there is nothing 
written in any of this data that states where Thaddeus 
was buried, it seems very probable that he was laid to 
rest with other family members in the cemetery at Hill 
Pleasant. 
  
     Hill Pleasant was originally the seat of the 
Lightfoot family. Thaddeus’s mother, Mary Lightfoot, 
was daughter of William Lightfoot who is buried in the 
cemetery there. Thaddeus’s parents are both known to 
have been buried there; Daniel in 1872, and Mary in 
1878. Daniel and Mary’s younger son Darius King 
Hankins died in 1906, and his obituary stated that he 
was buried at Hill Pleasant. This seems to lend 
credence to Thaddeus having been buried there, also.  
  
     The 1850 census indicates that Daniel and Mary 
Hankins had four children: Thaddeus, Mary, Darius 
and Catherine.  By 1860, daughter Mary had married 
Logan W. Lukhard. They were living near present day 
Croaker, and his occupation was listed as 
“wheelwright.” Logan came from a family in King 
William County, and he was twenty-three years old 
when the census was taken. 
  
     Logan Lukhard [spelled Lukehard in his service 
record] enlisted on May 16, 1861, as a private in 
Company C, 32nd Virginia Infantry at Williamsburg. He 
was present on all rolls except he was absent July 17, 
1861 – February 28, 1862, having been detailed to 
superintend 
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superintend negroes working on fortifications. He was 
on leave February 7 – March 31, 1863, and he 
deserted on November 2, 1864. On November 24, 
1864, federal records listed him as being confined in 
the military prison at Camp Hamilton, Virginia, on 
charges of being a spy. He took the oath of allegiance 
and was sent to Baltimore on January 25, 1865. In the 
roster for Company C, given in the Virginia Gazette on 
August 26, 1909, “L. Luckhard” was listed as having 
been captured in March 1865. Did he return to fight 
for the Confederacy after he took the oath? 
  
     Logan Lukhard returned to James City County and 
lived here for the rest of his life. He and Mary had 
two sons, Vernon, born in 1861, and H. Waller, born in 
1866. Logan continued his work as a wheelwright. He 
died on February 23, 1907, and his obituary in the 
Virginia Gazette stated that the funeral took place at 
Hill View [sic] cemetery. Logan Lukhard’s younger 
son, H. Waller Lukhard, died in July 1910, and his 
obituary clearly stated that he was buried at Hill 
Pleasant. It seems very probable that father and son 
were buried in the same cemetery. 
  
     Sleuthing has yielded two additional Confederate 
graves in James City County! 

(Contributed by Historian/Genealogist Compatriot Fred Boelt) 

A Virginia Historical Marker provides more information on  
Dr. Hubbard, Hill Pleasant Farm, and the sacrilegious Yankees 

during the War Between the States. 
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“The Final Fortress: The Campaign for 
Vicksburg 1862-63” Samuel Carter, 

Hardcover, 1980, New York, 358 pages  
 

"The Final Fortress" is as readable as a novel and a 
compelling story of men at war. An eloquenly woven 

public and private history of the critical WBTS 
campaign and siege. A top notch read. 

How many Generals were in the Confederate Army  
and how many came from the state of Virginia? 

“The Siege of Vicksburg” Richard Wheeler, 
1st. Edition, Hardcover, 1978, New York, 

256 pages  
This book is mostly told in the 'first person' using 

diary, letter, journals and various military documents. 
You feel the signts and sounds as well as the emotions 
and thoughts of the participants. It is always good to 
know that rat flesh when properly fried had a flavor 

"fully equal to that of a squirrel." 
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     As we approach the challenging years of the Sesquicentennial, leadership training has become even more 
important to the defense of our Southern heritage. In an effort to insure that our members better understand  
the challenges of leadership roles and to aid our leaders in acquiring the knowledge to better perform their 

duties, the SCV has scheduled an Autumn National Leadership Workshop. 
     This year’s event will be held November 3, 2012 at the Confederate Memorial Chapel at 2900 Grove Ave, 

Richmond, VA 23255. It will be hosted by the Lee-Jackson Camp 1 and the J.E.B. Stuart Camp 1343.   
A tentative schedule for the day is posted below along with registration and lodging information. 

     Please note that this event will include relevant presentations and individual workshops for more  
specialized training for Commanders and Adjutants; however, ALL members are invited to attend!   

  
   8:00 – 8:10 Welcome & SCV Protocol Cmdr. Ed Willis, Camp 1 
   8:10 – 8:25 Introductions & Overview Lt. CIC Charles Kelly Barrow 
   8:25 – 9:10 Commanders & Command CIC R. Michael Givens 
   9:10 – 9:20 BREAK 
   9:20 – 10:05 Adjutants & Administration AIC Stephen Lee Ritchie 
   10:05 – 10:15 BREAK 
   10:15 – 11:00 Recruiting & Retention Lt. CIC Charles Kelly Barrow 
   11:00 – 11:45   Vision 2016                                   Past Chief of HD Tom Hiter, Ph.D 
   11:45 – 12:45 DINNER 
   12:45 – 1:30 Re-recruiting Delinquent Members Field Rep. Jack Marlar  
   1:30 – 1:40 BREAK 
   1:40 – 2:10 Camp Operations & Success Lt. CIC Charles Kelly Barrow  
   2:10 – 2:20 BREAK 
   2:20 – 3:05 Commander’s/Adjutant’s Workshops CIC, Lt. CIC & AIC 
   3:05  Concluding Remarks & Discussion Lt. CIC Charles Kelly Barrow 
   Benediction 
  

Registration, which includes dinner, is only $12 each and will be handled through our General Headquarters at 
Elm Springs. After the 27th, registration will be $6 with no meal. You may mail a reservation with a check or call 

1 (800) 380-1896 ext 209 (Cindy) or email accounting@scv.org with credit card information  
(MC, VISA or AMEX). 

 
 
  

 
 

Please choose one of the following sandwiches for Dinner: 
Smoked Turkey & Provolone Cheese, Chicken Salad Croissant, Chicken Salad Wrap  

  
 Comfort Inn Conference Centre Midtown Clarion Hotel Richmond Central 
 3200 West Broad Street  3207 N. Boulevard  
 Richmond, Va 23230  Richmond, Va 23230 
 (804) 359-4061   (804) 359-9441 
  

Registration Sheet 
  

Name________________________     Address____________________________________________ 
  

_____________________________     Email address_______________________________________ 
  

Camp number_________________    Check enclosed (  ) or   
Credit Card (MC, VISA, or AMEX) Number __________________________ Expires _________   

mailto:accounting@scv.org
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